TOWN OF JEFFERSON
SELECTBOARD

November 21, 2016

The regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen for the Town of Jefferson was held at the Selectmen
Office Monday November 21, 2016 at 6: 30 pm

PRESENT: Kevin Meehan, Chair, and Tom Brady, and Cindy Silver, members comprising a quorum
of the Board.

OTHERS PRESENT: Linda Cushman, Assistant to Selectmen, Terri Larcomb, Treasurer

Kevin Meehan opened the regular meeting at 6:50 pm. The Board reviewed and approved the bills for
payment next week. The Highway and Transfer Station report was reviewed. The warrants were
signed. Terri Larcomb was in to pickup signed warrants and sign checks.

Tom Brady made a motion to accept the minutes of the November 14, 2016 Select Board meeting as
written. Cindy Silver seconded the motion. Motion carries.

Debbie Dubois, Library Trustee, has submitted a request to keep the Library budget for 2017 at the
current figure, $20,700.

A letter to Forrest and Stacey Hicks regarding the valuation of the Bellevue Barn was approved and
signed. The letter states that in review of other similar buildings value is believed to be fair.

A building permit for Six Gun City was approve. An “L” shaped addition to a current shed will be
constructed.

There has been no additional information provided as requested from the applicant for assistance.
The remainder of the meeting was a work session to review the budget for 2017.

The Board agreed that an addition $500 would be added to cover the increased cost of the 4" of July
fireworks. There are nothing but good comments and there are additional people that come into Town
just for the fireworks benefiting the local businesses.

In August the State legislation approved RSA 72:28-b which allows all veterans who have served not
less than 90- days on active service in the armed forces of the US and was honorable discharged. The
Board approved the inclusion of a warrant article to present at Town Meeting which would be to adopt
the provisions of RSA 72:28b.

Others items that were discussed were the repair of the wall at the Transfer Station, rewiring of the
lights in the Town Hall, drilling of a well at the Garage, purchase of a backhoe and the purchase of a
cab and chassis for the tanker in the Fire Department. The reserve funds and trust funds were also
review and discussed. Work will continue on the budget at the next meeting.



The next meeting will be November 28, 2016 at 6:30 pm
Cindy made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Tom seconded the motion. Motion carries.
Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,



